
April 8, 1981 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday April 8, 1981 at 7:00 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman 

Home Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved as presented by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Willis 

Waybright, carried.   

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Waybright 

and 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 The Interim Tax Assessment System was discussed.  Most of what township could 

gain from this system would be approximately $200.00.  A motion was made by Jim Neth 

that, at the present time.  Mt. Joy Township will not participate in the Interim Tax 

Assessment System, 2
nd

 by Waybright, carried.  

 A letter was read from the Community Relations Committee - they hold their 

meeting on the 2
nd

 Thursday of each month at 10 a.m. at the visitor’s center.  A motion was 

made by Snyder, that a representative be appointed to attend these meetings to find out 

what  this organization is all about, 2
nd

 by Waybright, carried.   

 Supervisors reported that a Valk dispensing unit, purchased through D.W. Miller, 

could be delivered here for $485.00 and through Valk, Co. it would cost $500.00.  No 

action was taken on this matter.   

 County Aid - In the amount of $2,339.10 (.40 per mile and .50 per person) will be 

used to resurface Gulden Road.   

 Letter was read from Littlestown Ambulance Fund - supervisors made annual 

contribution to the Fire  Co.  

 Letter was read from a Mrs. Sauders of Bendersville complaining about the 

deplorable condition of Pine Bank Cemetery.  Supervisors to contact Historical Society to 

see if they will maintain the cemetery.   

 LHMA - Environment Impact Study - Mt. Joy Township’s share of these 

engineering services is $1,327.10.  Snyder tried his best to explain the Gettysburg EIS 

Study to the persons present in the audience.  A motion was made by Snyder and 2
nd

 by 

Waybright to pay this bill, carried.   

 Supervisors to price riding mower.   

 Next meeting Wednesday May 13, 1981 at 7:30 p.m.  

 Neth made motion to adjourn meeting at 8:10 p.m., 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   

 


